University Staff Council Minutes
Approved
1. Mendy Payne began discussion at 2:00 pm on October 21, 2008.  
2. The following members were present and welcomed.    
Members in attendance were:

	Council Member         Term
	Category
	Present
	Meetings Held Since Appointment
	Meetings Attended Since Appointment

	Banks, Carla                  2010
	4
	N
	6
	3

	Behrens, Jon                  2010
	1
	Y
	6
	3

	Cochran, Montana          2010
	4
	Y
	6
	3

	Giard, Carol                   2010
	6
	Y
	6
	4

	Haugen, Chance (Tres.)     2010
	1
	Y
	6
	6

	Johnson, Sidnye             2009
	3
	Y
	17
	14

	Kimsey, Karl                   2010
	3
	N
	6
	2

	Odell, Meri Lyn               2009
	1
	Y
	14
	12

	Payne, Mendy (Vice Pres.)    2009
	4
	Y
	14
	11

	Porter, Andrea               2009
	5
	Y
	17
	13

	Pranglin, Roxie               2009
	1
	Y
	17
	16

	Schiller, Jack (Pres.)          2009
	7
	Y
	27
	21

	Seymour, Max (Past Pres.)   2008
	1
	Y
	42
	36

	Sparks, Carrah               2010
	5
	N
	6
	3

	Stevens, Scott                2010
	7
	Y
	2
	2

	Womble, Lynsee (Sec.)      2010
	5
	Y
	6
	5


       II.
     Approve Minutes:
· Andrea moved to accept the September minutes, Scott 2nd, motion passed. 
III. Treasurer’s Report:
· We have paid for the Staff Excellence Awards. 
· About 20 people have claimed the book scholarship – the process seems to be running smoothly and everyone is happy. 

IV. Old Business:
· Employee of the Month 

· Roxie has scheduled the next Employee of the Month reception for October 31, 2008 at 2:30PM.  Patti Patterson is the EOM and the reception will be in the Personnel Office. 

· Pancake Breakfast – Everything went well.  We made about $1200 this year. 

· Door Decoration Contest – Post Office won the small door category.  CORE Center won the large door category.  We had a three way tie this year in the large door category so we had a random student draw the winner from a hat.  Everyone seems to think this was fair and a good thing to do if it happens again next year.  
· Committee Reports

· Public Relations – Roxie said that the subcommittee met recently:

· Nominations for EOM can stay on rotation for 3 months 

· People must be employed at WT for 1 year before they can be nominated

· This month Roxie added the description from the nomination to the EOM e-mail so that everyone will know why the winner was nominated.  

· Jack is going to check to see if Feldman’s is willing to donate the gift certificate – if they don’t, we will cut the Feldman’s gift certification in June. 

· The EOM bulletin board has been updated but Roxie is still working on updating the website

· Lynsee took over the birthday cards

· Blood Drive – the next blood drive is Nov. 3 – 6.  The bloodmobile will be parked on 26th street between the CAF and Shirley Hall.  They will also be set up in the JBK.    

V. New Business
· Matching Funds – Jack is working on a letter to see if the Development Office will match funds from the Pancake Breakfast and the Student Appreciation Lunch. 
· Hangings for Faculty/Staff – We received a letter asking for donations for Hanging throughout the year.  We normally donate $100.  Chance moved to donate $100, Meri Lyn 2nd, motion passed. 
VI. Other Business

· Scott mentioned that a lot of people that he talked to about buying a pancake breakfast ticket did not know who they needed to buy from.  It was suggested that we put flyers in everyone’s box next year. 
· Meri Lyn told us the results from the parking survey in September.  She conducted the survey on MW at 8:30 and 1:00 and on TTH at 10:00 and 1:00.  At those peak times, only 72 – 74 % was completely utilized.  Changes being recommended by the parking committee:
· Zone 7 and Zone 14 (lots near Guenther, Conner, and Kilgore) will be closed in December to change the grade and pave.  During this process they are going to eliminate about 150 spaces (most resident spaces) and it will reopen mid to late January. 
· Changing Zone 10 (between ET and Jarrett) from an open zone to commuter only. 
· 26th street is currently mostly open zone and they may make it commuter only. 
· Chance mentioned that the SECC Auction is October 29th and Donations to charities are due October 31st.
· Montana mentioned that the Ability Awareness Fair is coming up soon – watch for e-mails with more information. 
ADJOURNMENT:

      Mendy adjourned the meeting at 2:30 PM. 
Next meeting:  November 18, 2008, 2:00 PM, JBK Room 11
Submitted by Lynsee Womble

